
  
    

   
 

 
  

  
  

  
  

  
  
  

 
    

 
          

 
    

 
                

     
  

 
                 

 
 

               
            

 
 

             
   

 
 

 
      

 
 

                
  

 
                 

 
 

               
    

       
 

                
      

Malibu HS 
School Site Council Minutes 
November 18, 2021 

Present: 
Patrick Miller 
Cindy Smith 
Sean Ryan 
Katherine Kennedy 
Makenna Samsel 
Soniya Perl 
Nancy Levy 
Patrick Murphree 

Meeting began at 3:48. 

Katherine Kennedy moved to approve the minutes. Sean Ryan seconded. 

Minutes from 11.18 approved with all in favor. 

Mr. Miller began the conversation asking what we were proud of so far this semester. Attendees 
shared that they were proud of students, the school community and its resilience, 
student/teacher relationships. 

School was delayed to open two hours later today due to a road closure. Mr. Miller addressed 
the process to make that decision. 

Mr. Miller also mentioned the COVID outbreak designation by the County that will last until 
December 17th. The health department is concerned about additional outbreaks after holiday 
break. 

Soniya Perl gave a PTSA update. The Holiday Breakfast was postponed until next Thursday 
due to the traffic collision this morning. There is a toy drive being run by the Boys & Girls Club. 

Interim assessment results were discussed. Results are consistent with last year, with some 
results falling below last year’s scores and some results above the previous year. The average 
PSAT scores were presented by Makenna Samsel. Results were above average compared to 
statewide results. 

Updates from Mr. Mayle, Sophia, and Bella were tabled for next month’s meeting as they were 
not present. 

Regarding the SPSA, it will be reviewed by District staff and Board next week. The only areas 
that need improvement surround ELAC. 

Mr. Miller made time for public comment. Patrick Murphree was our visitor during this meeting 
and wanted to express concern regarding the students who enter school grounds at areas that 
don’t have sidewalks. In January, there will be a public hearing about our Safety Plan. 

Katherine Kennedy is working on an advocacy letter to the State regarding the length of the 
school day and how that impacts student and teacher health. 



 
      The meeting adjourned early at 4:44. 


